
 
   

            
             
              

 
 
March 26, 2019 
 
Amarjeet S. Benipal, District Director 
Caltrans, District 3 
PO Box 911 
Marysville, CA 95901 

 
 
Dear Mr. Benipal, 
 
The County of Nevada has submitted an encroachment permit to improve the intersection of 
Woodridge Drive and State Route 49.  A portion of Woodridge Drive is currently in State 
Right-of-Way and appears unnecessary for the functions of the highway.  Therefore, it is 
requested that this portion of Woodridge Drive be relinquished to the County of Nevada. 
 
It is my understanding that to help expedite the processing of this right-of-way 
relinquishment, you need confirmation that the County of Nevada is willing to accept the 
relinquishment.  The purpose of this letter is to provide that confirmation.  
 
The County understands that the property to be relinquished will be transferred with no 
compensation by either party.  The attached exhibit identifies the property to be relinquished 
from the State to the County.  The Board of Supervisors has reviewed the proposed 
relinquishment and has approved a resolution for the transfer.  A copy of the resolution has 
been attached to this letter for your files. 
 
We appreciate all of the support and help your staff has provided to expedite this process.  
Please let us know if you have any additional requests. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Trisha Tillotson 
Director of Public Works 

 

COUNTY OF NEVADA 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AGENCY 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
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Sean Powers 
Community Development Agency Director 

Trisha Tillotson 
Director of Public Works 
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